
2017 Rugby Term off to a Grand Slam 

The Rugby Season kicked off with 3 wins out of 3 against Nottingham High School who hosted the senior 

boys superbly and the Yr9s who entertained at King’s.  

The 1st XV, sporting their own self-designed new strip, shipped 65 points for no reply against a spirited 

opposition who gave the Kingsmen a hard ride in the first quarter before the doors finally opened. The 

2nd XV, ably augmented by a high percentage of Yr11 boys, also emulated their older squad mates with a 

17-55 victory. Back at home, the Yr9 completed the clean sweep with a convincing 42-5 win and 

supported brilliantly by the Parent’s Group providing refreshments and food. 

Many thanks to the parents and pupils who, through any means possible it seemed, got the message out 

to the squads who were scattered across the world over the school holidays to enable this traditional 

fixture to be played.  

Great start to the Season, well done to all involved.  


